Partnership Waiver: Preschool and High School 
The purpose of this waiver is to permit the partnership between Stella Piccolo Preschool and Hillsdale High School to support the educational program of future educators.  

Hillsdale High School in partnership with Canada College offers Hillsdale High School students to enroll in college level Child Development (CD)/Early Childhood Education (ECE) courses taught by the faculty of Canada College.  Students are considered dually enrolled and receive both high school and college credit for these courses.

Stella Piccolo Preschool operates on the campus of Hillsdale High School.  Stella Piccolo’s partnership with Hillsdale High School provides students in the dually enrolled program with the opportunity to observe, plan and implement educational activities, and interact with young children.

Interactions between the preschool and high school students will take place in Stella Piccolo’s preschool classroom and on the preschool playground.  To participate in the preschool program, the high school students must be currently enrolled in the appropriate class(es) at Hillsdale High School and be vaccinated for measles, whooping cough and the flu, with the ability to opt-out of the flu vaccination.

To facilitate the high school students’ participation in the preschool class, the procedures outlined below will be observed and followed:
· A signed acknowledgment of the partnership between Stella Piccolo Preschool and Hillsdale High School will be obtained from the parents of Stella Piccolo students.  This will ensure they understand that Hillsdale High School students will interact with their child at preschool.
· The educational program the High School students follow will be conducted and supervised by Hillsdale High School staff and Canada College faculty.  Hillsdale High School staff will provide Stella Piccolo with a list of participating students each semester.
· High school students will participate on a scheduled basis.  Schedules for the high school students’ participation will be shared with preschool families via email.

· The student schedule for each day will be provided to Stella Piccolo by Hillsdale High School staff.  Only the students on the list for each day/timeframe showing their valid school ID will be admitted to the preschool classroom.

· Students will sign-in and out on the days they participate at Stella Piccolo Preschool.
· High school students will be supervised by Stella Piccolo staff while in the preschool classroom and on the playground.  High school students will never be left alone with preschoolers.

· High school students failing to follow the prescribed program and procedures will not be allowed to attend the Preschool until a review is conducted, changes in procedure are set/implemented if warranted, and all staff/faculty agrees that the student may return.

· Stella Piccolo staff and Hillsdale High School faculty will meet monthly, more often when necessary, to ensure the program and planned activities are appropriate for both the preschool and high school students and that all procedures are followed.  The program and procedures will be modified as necessary to ensure the safety and needs of all participants are met.
· Any further Licensing requirements will be followed without fail.
